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October 16, 2012 
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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE     # 12-2362     
                   City Commission Agenda Memo 
 

 
TO:   Honorable Mayor & Members 
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM:  Lee Feldman, City Manager 
 
DATE: October 16, 2012 
  
TITLE: Consent Resolution - Add the name Dr. C.E. Glover Avenue to that section 

of NW 11 Avenue between Sunrise Boulevard and Sistrunk Boulevard/NW 6 
Street 

 

Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a resolution adding the name Dr. 
C.E. Glover Avenue to that section of NW 11 Avenue between Sunrise Boulevard and 
Sistrunk Boulevard/NW 6 Street (Exhibit 1). 
 
Background 
The City received a request from Mount Bethel Baptist Church to add the name Dr. C.E. 

Glover Avenue to a section of NW 11 Avenue between Sunrise Boulevard and Sistrunk 

Boulevard/NW 6 Street in honor of Dr. C.E. Glover, Senior Pastor of Mount Bethel Baptist 
Church.  This request is supported by a letter from the Church exemplifying Dr. Glover’s 
contribution toward the development of the community (Exhibit 2). 
 
Upon City Commission approval Broward County Traffic Engineering Division (BCTED) 
will install street name signs reflecting the street name addition, at no expense to the City.  
NW 11 Avenue will be displayed as secondary and Dr. C.E. Glover Avenue as primary.  
Mount Bethel Baptist Church has agreed to fund the cost of the street name addition 
(Exhibit 2), which would be consistent with the City Street naming policy. Typically, it has 
taken BCTED approximately four (4) to six (6) weeks to have new street signs fabricated 
and installed after receiving the City’s resolution (Exhibit 3) 
 
Resource Impact 
There is no current fiscal impact associated with this action. 
 
Attachment(s)  
Exhibit 1   Location map 
Exhibit 2 Letter from Mount Bethel Baptist Church 
Exhibit 3 Supporting Resolution 
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Prepared By:  Heslop Daley, Project Engineer 
 
 
Department Director: Diana Alarcon, Transportation, & Mobility   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


